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Addendum #1 
RFP #58-19, Utility Rate Study Services – Gas Utility System 

September 20, 2019  
 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following addendum serves to provide clarification and to 
answer the questions received on RFP #58-19, Utility Rate Study Services – Gas Utility System. 
 
Question 1:  Can you tell us when the last gas rate study was conducted and who or what firm 
did the work? Further, if a copy of the study is available we would like to review it. 
Answer to Question 1:  The last rate study was performed by Black and Veatch.  A copy 
of the rate study reports can be found on the City’s FPT site; note that access issues are 
typically due to the user’s system firewall/security settings:  

ftp://ftpserver.myclearwater.com 
Logon user name – vendor  
Logon password – clearwater (note the lower case “c”)  
Directory: Purchasing  
Folder: RFP 58-19 UTILITY RATE STUDY SERVICES – GAS UTILITY SYSTEM 

 
 
 
 
End of Questions and Answers  
 
 
End of Addenda 
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